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BOARD OF SELECTMEN REGULAR MEETING 
MONDAY, APRIL 7, 2014 

MEETING ROOM B, WILTON TOWN HALL 
 

PRESENT: First Selectman Bill Brennan, Hal Clark, Richard Dubow, Ted Hoffstatter, 
James Saxe     

   
GUESTS:   Sandy Dennies, Bruce Hampson, Richard Creeth, Pat Sesto, Judy Zucker, 

Lt. Tom Conlan, Jacqueline Rochester 
 
OTHERS: Chris Burns of the Wilton Bulletin and Justin McCabe of the Wilton Villager 
 
Mr. Brennan called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  
 
A. Consent Agenda 
 

Upon motion by Mr. Clark, seconded by Mr. Dubow, the consent agenda was 
approved as follows: 
 
Minutes 

- Board of Selectmen Meeting – March 17, 2014 
 

Gifts 
- Gregory J. Pinchbeck for K9 Unit - $1,000.00 
- Blue Buffalo Company, LTD for K9 Unit - $10,000.00 
- Danielle V. & Daniel J. Dispenza for Fire Department Gift Fund - $10.00 

- Richard & Kara Williams for Horseshoe Pond - $25.00 
- Martin & Mary Wagner for Horseshoe Pond - $100.00 
- Gary L. & Stephanie H. Moore for Horseshoe Pond - $100.00 
- Katherine Jane Secskas for Horseshoe Pond - $15.00 
- Linda Florio Fein for Horseshoe Pond - $30.00 
- Barbara & Gerald Holdridge for Horseshoe Pond - $50.00 
- Niraj & Shefali Patel for Horseshoe Pond - $25.00 
- John & Marie Dotson for Horseshoe Pond - $25.00 
- William & Sharon Gallagher for Horseshoe Pond - $100.00 
- Helen M. Stauderman for Horseshoe Pond - $25.00 
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Mr. Brennan thanked the above citizens for their generous contributions. 
 

B. Discussion and/or Action 
 

1. FY15 BOS Budget Review/Adjustments 
Mr. Brennan mentioned that the Board of Finance at its meeting on April 1, 2014 
asked the BOS to decrease the budget $348,500.  Following that meeting Mr. 
Brennan and Sandy Dennies of the Finance Department met with department 
heads to trim the Fiscal year 2015 budget.  The majority of the cuts, $251,000, 
will come from operating expenditures and the rest from capital expenditures.  
Mr. Brennan stated that fortunately benefit reductions this year helped and 
enabled us to make additional operating expenditure cuts.  Mr. Brennan 
emphasized that the operating budget this year is on the edge and there is a 
realistic chance some areas may be exceeded.  If this happens, assistance from 
the charter authority would be required.  Mr. Brennan then went to on to review 
where reductions were taken and summarized the new budget.  Motion made by 
Mr. Clark to approve the reductions made by the First Selectman and the 
Finance Department.  Motioned seconded by Richard Dubow, unanimously 
passed. 
 

2. Annual Town Meeting Review – Capital Projects Assignments 
Mr. Brennan reviewed the resolutions that will be put to the citizens of Wilton the 
Annual Town Meeting.  Presentations will by given by Mr. Dubow on the Engine 
replacement, by Mr. Brennan on the Road Restoration, by Mr. Saxe on 
Comstock renovations and by Mr. Clark on the White House renovations and 
school security.  Motion made by Mr. Brennan to approve resolutions as 
amended.  Motioned seconded by Hal Clark, unanimously passed. 
 

3. Status of Capital Projects 
- High School and Middlebrook School Projects – Completed.  

  
- Miller Driscoll – Building committee working on final estimate that will be 

presented to the town.  Plans are being made to market and promote the 
project. 

 
- Yankee Gas – Meeting April 8, 2014 at 11:00 am with Yankee Gas to get 

project issues resolved. 
 

4. Western Connecticut Council of Governments – Draft Resolution 
- Mr. Brennan reviewed the draft resolution (attached) to amend the existing 

ordinance to leave SWRPA and become a member of the Regional Council of 
Government (WCCOG).  Mr. Brennan also handed out a presentation that 
profiles the organization and change from RPA to a COG.  Resolution has been 
drafted and reviewed by Town Counsel so that a public hearing can be called 
and then a vote taken to adopt the resolution.  Motion made by Mr. Brennan to 
call a public hearing to approve the resolution on May 5, 2014, prior to the Board 
of Selectman meeting.  Motion seconded by Hall Clark, unanimously passed. 
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